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TOPICS 
Volume: 5  Issue: 4  April 2022 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or pursuant to 
legal matters. 
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Community News 

INTERAGENCY MEETING 

The next Interagency meeting at the      
   Tambellup CRC will be held on  

the 11th April from 1.30pm 
Video link available if you are unable to attend in 

person, email tambellup@crc.net.au for more       
information 

 
 
 

TA Uniting Church 
 

This month only church will be         
celebrated on - 

 

Sunday 10th April - 9.30am 
Easter Sunday 17th April - 9.30am 

Sunday 24th April—No Service 
 

All Welcome 

Sacrifice of the young 

As a Vietnam vet, I repeat a quote a friend once 
told me. This is for those who don’t know what war 
is. 

“War is where young men who don’t know each 
other and do not hate each other, kill each other on 
the decisions made by old men who actually know 
each other, hate each other but won’t kill each    
other.” 

Bob Alexander, Subiaco 

Source newspaper unknown - submitted by a local 

V L Green Will now require a 20% deposit 
for all hairdressing work when booking an         

appointment. You will forfeit your deposit if 
no show or cancelled with in 24 hrs before 

your appointment is due. This does not      
apply if I need to cancel or change your    

appointment. Sorry for the inconvenience & 
thank you for your understanding. 

Vicki Green. 
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 SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

 

The next Ordinary meeting of the Council will be held on Thursday 21 April 2022 commencing at 4.30pm, at the 
Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings. If you plan to 
attend a Council meeting, we encourage you to contact the Shire on 9825 3555 to register before the meeting.   
 

OFFICE CLOSURE 

We remind residents that our Administration offices are closed until further notice due to the rising number of        
COVID-19 cases in our community.  We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause. However, we’re still here and 
still working!  If you need to speak to a staff member, access Department of Transport services or the Broomehill      
Library, please call the office on 9825 3555 to make an appointment. Don’t forget - many licensing transactions can be 
completed online at https://www.transport.wa.gov.au/licensing/licensing.asp . 

 
STAFF MOVEMENTS 

We would like to welcome our newest team members, who commenced during March 2022: 
• Sophie Lane -  Rates/Finance Officer (covering Parental Leave) 
• Christine Panting – Cleaner 
• Frank Coyne - Parks and Gardens team (yes, he’s been here before!) 
• Julie Taylor – Cleaner (yes, she’s back too!) 
 
We also take this opportunity to farewell our Team Leader Parks and Gardens, Geraldine Merrick.  Geraldine has been 
with us for just 12 months, and in that time has made a difference to the day to day operations of her team and the 
various areas of the townsites under her control.  We wish Geraldine and Doug all the best on their move to Mt      
Barker. 
 

FROM THE MARCH COUNCIL MEETING 

The March Ordinary Meeting of Council provided an opportunity for the rolling cycle of policy reviews to commence.  
This month, the Council considered a wide range of policies including Records Management, Equal Opportunity,     
Tourism and Area Promotion, Appointment of Bush Fire Control Officers, Roadside Burning and Cemetery Exhumation.  
A new policy relating to Removal Expenses for Senior Staff was considered and adopted. 

Council endorsed proposed amendment local laws and a new proposed Parking Local Law for advertising. 

Council endorsed the Pandemic Response and Action Plan, which forms part of the Shire’s business continuity         
planning. 

Minutes from all Council meetings are available at https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council-meetings/. 
 

WORKS 

COVID-19 is starting to impact our Works program, with a number of staff members needing to isolate due to being 
close contacts.  This is making scheduling challenging, however we are fortunate to have a multi-talented team who 
can step up and fill in as required to keep jobs ticking over.  Contractors are also advising of delays due to staff        
shortages. 

Works on Toolbrunup Rd have come to a temporary halt, as we wait for the contractors to move to site for stabilising.  
In the meantime, the construction crew has moved to Tieline Road where a 2km section is undergoing repair.  These 
works take in the intersection at Norrish Rd, where the curve is being widened and sealed. If you are travelling in the 
vicinity of these works we remind you to drive to the conditions and observe all warning signage in the area. 

The crew has also been on Broomehill-Kojonup Rd, undertaking surface correction and pavement repair on various 
patches. 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
https://www.transport.wa.gov.au/licensing/licensing.asp
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council-meetings/
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The Broomehill Primary School carpark has been completed, with only permanent line marking and minor signage to 
be finalised.  The new footpath on Journal St between the Post Office and the Caravan Park has been completed.  

 
SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP TOWN PLANNING SCHEME NO. 2 - PROPOSED AMENDMENT NO. 6 

The Shire has commenced the process to amend the Town Planning Scheme, to change the zoning of the former      
Tambellup Bowling Club and the adjacent lots at the corner of Taylor St and Crowden St.  The purpose of the rezoning 
is to broaden the potential use of the land into the future.   

In consultation with community members and community organisations it has been identified that the lack of short 
stay accommodation facilities in Tambellup is detrimental to the attraction of visitors and short term workers to our 
community.  The former Bowling Club has been identified as a potential site for the development of a caravan park 
with camping grounds and short stay chalets, however the current zoning of the land does not allow for it to be used 
for this purpose. 

 
The consultation period for this proposed amendment has commenced, with written submissions to be forwarded to 
the Shire by 20 May. 

More information is available on the Shire’s website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au . 

 
BUDGET  
Does your club or group have a plan for this year that may need the Council’s support? Staff have commenced         
preparation of the 2022-2023 annual budget and as part of that process, community and sporting groups are invited to 
submit requests to the Council for consideration in the budget.  Written submissions outlining details of the request 
should be forwarded to the Acting Chief Executive Officer, 46-48 Norrish Street Tambellup by Friday 29 April 2022. 
 
EASTER ARRANGEMENTS 

The Shire offices will be closed on Good Friday 15 April 2022 and Easter Monday 18 April 2022.  We wish all residents 
and visitors to the Shire a happy Easter break.  If you are travelling over Easter, please drive to the conditions, take 
regular breaks, minimise distractions and aim to arrive at your destination! 

 
ANZAC DAY 

The Shire offices will be closed on Monday 25 April for ANZAC Day.  With services being held in Broomehill and         
Tambellup again this year, we take the opportunity to advise residents that Norrish St will be closed to all traffic from 
9.30am – 11.30am to allow the service to take place at the War Memorial.  Our thanks to the Tambellup Lions Club, 
Tambellup CWA and Broomehill Heritage Group for organising the community services. 

 
BROOMEHILL ORAL HISTORY PROJECT 

The Shire has been working closely with the Broomehill Heritage Group to bring to a close our longest running project, 
the Broomehill Oral History Project.  The project, which was commenced in 2000 by the former Shire of Broomehill 
with funding from Lotterywest, saw interviews recorded with around 
50 long term and former residents of Broomehill, reflecting on their 
memories of life in Broomehill over many years.  The interviews were 
then transcribed into written form. 

We are pleased to advise all materials have now been transferred to 
the JS Battye Library of West Australian History, for accessioning into 
their collection.  We are hopeful the audio recordings will be migrated 
over to new technology, to enable these important records to be      
accessed by the community more broadly. 

Many thanks to the Broomehill Heritage Group, and in particular     
Shona Webster, for her perseverance with this project. 

 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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IT’S STILL BUSHFIRE SEASON ………. 

All residents are advised the RESTRICTED burning period is in place until 15 APRIL 2022 inclusive.  Permits to light fires 
are required during this period, through your Brigade Fire Control Officer. 

 
COVID-19 
We are aware the State will be transitioning to Level 1 measures on 31 March 2022, however with our community    
experiencing a number of cases of COVID-19, we urge residents to not become complacent - keep yourself and your 
family members safe, by continuing to implement the following measures: 
• practice physical distancing (keep at least 2 metres or two arms lengths from each other) 

• practice good personal hygiene (wash hands often with soap and water, or hand sanitiser and cover coughs and 
sneezes with a tissue or use your elbow) 

• stay home if unwell, and if you are experiencing flu-like symptoms, get tested for COVID-19 

• download the Service WA app for quick and easy venue check-ins – available from the Apple App Store or 
Google Play Store. 

 
It is recommended you rely on reputable sources of information for updates as the matter evolves, including: 
• WA State Government COVID updates - https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus 
• For COVID-19 fact sheets and FAQs - http://www.health.gov.au/resources  
• Western Australian Department of Health - https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/ 
 
 
COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 

Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire Administration 
Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents are available in alternative formats, 
on request, for people with disability. 
 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the ‘Our 
Shire’ tab. 

 
FEEDBACK 

We welcome feedback from our residents and customers. If you would like to provide feedback on Shire related 
matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 
• Attend in person at either of our administration offices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 
• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 
• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  
• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name and contact 
details so we are able to respond to you. 

https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus
http://www.health.gov.au/resources
https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by  25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Abbey for further information 0428 713 622 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Fridays from 9am to 12om 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Contact Melissa 0402 668 083 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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We have noted increase of unreported damages and anti-social behaviour in our 
community of late.  
 
It is important for everyone to play their part in keeping our community safe and   
reporting these incidents as they occur. Reporting criminal damage or stolen items is 
vital for your local police in gathering intelligence, statistics, running operation and 
may even assist in their investigations to other potentially related incidents.  

 
If you wish to report these incidents from the comfort of your home, you can lodge a report 
online. 
 
How do I lodge a report online? 
 
To lodge a report online please visit: 
https://www.police.wa.gov.au/Police-Direct/Report-Stolen-or-Damaged-Property/Stolen-and-
Damaged-Property-Form/Questions-A 
 
When making a report online, include a detailed description of the theft or criminal damage. 
 
Only add one item at first and you will then be emailed further instructions on how to add more. 
 
It is important to note that you cannot lodge an online report if the theft or criminal damage      
relates to: 
    •    vehicle registration plates, motor vehicles, trailers or caravans  
    •    credit or debit cards  
    •    suspects, witnesses or CCTV footage 
 
In all of the above cases, you must call police on 131 444 where a task will be created and the 
nearest police vehicle will be dispatched. If we are unavailable another vehicle will be dispatched 
for attendance and I will be informed of the actions that are completed. 
 
For more information, please visit www.police.wa.gov.au 
 
Tambellup Police welcomes Senior Constable Darren Gillis 
 
This week our new officer Senior Constable Darren Gillis commenced his posting at Tambellup   
Police Station. Darren Gillis has a wealth of knowledge and many years of regional policing under 
his belt. So, if you see a new face on the beat come and say g’day! 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Sergeant David Swain 
Officer in Charge 
Tambellup Police Station 
 

From the Sergeants Desk - Tambellup Police Station 

https://www.police.wa.gov.au/Police-Direct/Report-Stolen-or-Damaged-Property/Stolen-and-Damaged-Property-Form/Questions-A
https://www.police.wa.gov.au/Police-Direct/Report-Stolen-or-Damaged-Property/Stolen-and-Damaged-Property-Form/Questions-A
http://www.police.wa.gov.au
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A big thank you to the sponsors who made our 2022 Family Fun Day possible— 
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Tambellup Open Junior Doubles Tournament 
 

It was wonderful to host 58 junior tennis players at our Tambellup Junior       
Doubles Tournament, 20  February. Players attended from the Central and    
Lower Great Southern zones. The club can’t praise Sara Robinson enough for 
stepping back into the Junior Tournament coordination role this year to make sure the tournament went 
ahead and ran smoothly. Also, a big thanks is extended to Michelle Carrington for organising the kitchen 
and catering for the day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Special mention to Rhys Holznecht, Milly Thompson,       
Michael Gugiatti & Patrick Witham for their sportsmanship 
during the tournament 
 
Well done Mackenzie Green & Spencer Grace for their 
skills in the novice event!  
 

Mid-week Night Tennis 
 

Big thanks to Christopher Wise and Scott Anderson who 
organised a 4-week competition of teams tennis on 
Wednesday nights during February/March.  
 
The winning team comprised Chris Wise, Derek Sadler, 
Cindy House/Shamara Letter and Jared White. Also        
pictured below with the winning team are the 6th placed 
team of Brandon Wise, Cody Wilson, Megan Ibbotson and 

Alex House J We hope this competition, 
which relies on players travelling from        
surrounding towns, can continue because it 
is awesome to take advantage of the great 
evening weather in February, plus there is a 
lot of tennis talent out there when people 
take the chance! 
 

Schools Tennis Classic 
 

Tambellup was the venue for the recent 
Great Southern Schools Classic run by Tennis 
West & Andrea Rundle for the Zone. It was a 
great day for tennis and great to see 6 teams 
competing from local schools. Competing for 

12&U Winners 

  
Denby Sharpe & Bryce Galos Olivia Riggal & Adalyn Sharpe 

12&U Runners/up 

  
Archer Groves & Jonah Stade Jasmine Cronin & Ebony Westlake 

10&U Winners 

  
Flynn Stade & Hugo Riggall Alice Bushell & Emma Shackley 

10&U Runners/up 

  
Henry King & Austin Slade Skye Lockyer & Maggie O’Meehan 
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Broomehill were Tom Dennis, Harrison Woithe, Milly Thompson and Matilda Boyle. Competing for        
Tambellup were Leo Cunningham, Harry Hunter, Skye Lockyer, Naomi Armstrong and Tom Sheridan. The 
winning team was from Kojonup Primary, followed by Broomehill in 2nd place and Tambellup in 3rd.  

 

 
 
Open Tennis Tournament Results 
 

It is great to have Tambellup representation at our local district tournaments. Well done to Stuart      
Witham, Megan Ibbotson, Winton Nazzari, Neal Nazzari, Nick Lockyer and Kylie Lockyer for getting out 
to Dumbleyung/Katanning/Tenterden over the last couple of months. It would be good to build on our 
entries for next year, as supporting neighbouring tournaments is a great way to network with other      
tennis players who might like to support our Open Tournament in November.  
 
Well done also to junior players Leo Cunningham, Rex Hewson and Skye Lockyer for competing in the 
Zone Singles on 20 march in Katanning.  
 

Tambellup Tennis Fixtures  
 

The nets will be up until 9th April for anyone wanting to have a social Saturday hit of tennis – please     
communicate on the WhatsApp group or contact Kylie Lockyer 0499 577 011. Please ask if you’d like to 
join the WhatsApp group to keep up-to-date with Tambellup Tennis social fixtures in-season. There is also 
a Tambellup Tennis Club Facebook page.  
 

Future of Tambellup Tennis 
 

The Tennis Club is in need of some fresh-faced committee members to take some heat of the existing 
tennis committee and to help the club continue hosting the social competitions that are so enjoyable in 
the off-peak times of the summer. Please make an effort to come to the AGM in August 2022 and have a 
say on how we should structure the tennis season so that we can maintain a club in our Shire. 
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BROOMEHILL JUNIOR CRICKET 2021/22 
 

The season 2021/22 saw both Under 13’s and Junior Blasters participating in Thursday afternoons 
training at the Broomehill cricket oval.  It was great to see good numbers and lots of enthusiasm for 
the game. 

In the Under 13’s competition we welcomed the addition of Kojonup which meant there were 2 
games held each week with 4 teams in total from Katanning, Gnowangerup, Broomehill and        
Kojonup.  The first game of the season was held under lights in Kojonup with the assistance from 
the Scorchers providing some coaching and a sausage sizzle. 

Our thanks are extended to Darcy Middleton our WACA representative for The Great Southern who 
has encouraged junior participation and offered support with coaching, scoring and future             
development. 

Thank you to Jack Batchelor and Tom McInerney for organising a Great Southern Junior Country 
Week team and all accommodation, transport to games and extra activities, it was a great experience 
for those who attended. Also, a huge thank you to Nutrien for sponsoring the team. 

Thank you to our Under 13 coaches, Brant Dennis, James Barritt and Lewis Barritt and to Sam 
Richardson for helping out with the Junior Blasters. We appreciate your time and expertise in      
nurturing our young cricketers. 

This year there was a final series which unfortunately didn’t come to fruition with rain cancelling 
the semi final and covid impacting numbers for the Grand Final. The top 2 teams were therefore   
declared equal winners.  Congratulations Katanning and Broomehill. 

Congratulations to all players on a great season, great sportsmanship and well done to all players 
who shared the responsibility of being Captain on a rotational basis, you all did a great job. 

Special congratulations to the following players on your achievements; 
 

CRICKETER OF THE YEAR – Tom Dennis and Rhys Holzknecht 

BATTING – Rhys Holzknecht and Tom Dennis 

BOWLING- Niamh Gibbons 

FIELDING - Rhys Holzknecht 

MOST IMPROVED – Leo Cunningham 

COACHES  AWARD – Theo Bignell 

 
Well Done to Rhys Holzknecht and Tom Dennis for being selected in the Under 14 Great Southern 

Regional Development Team.  

 

PHOTOS ON THE NEXT PAGE - 

Top photo - 

L-R Back Row: Lewis Barritt, Connor Irvine, Henry Witham, Rhys Holzknecht, Tom Dennis, 

Leo Cunningham, Harrison Woithe, James Barritt, Brant Dennis. 

L-R Front Row: Lachlan Holzknecht, Jeremy Polack, Tom Sheridan, Theo Bignell, Rex Hewson. 

 

Bottom Left Photo - 

Tom, Rhys, Leo and Theo. Niamh absent. 

 

Bottom Right Photo 

Tom and Rhys, joint Cricketer of The Year Award.  
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Broomehill - Tambellup 

Community Phonebooks 2022 
To keep the community phonebook up to date we need your input - 

PLEASE LET US KNOW - 

If your entry in the last edition is out of date, 

If you are new to town and wish to be included,  

If your community group’s contact information needs updating 

We need the help of the community to ensure we provide the right information. 

 Call 9825 1177 | email topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Advertisements 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 
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Situated on the Tambellup West 
Road on the old  showgrounds, the  
Tambellup Business Centre has 

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage 
space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Advertisements 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

Advertisements 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Principals: Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Sales & Accounts: 

Kim Adams - 0447 830 948 

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Agronomist: 

Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Livestock: Ben Hankinson - 0439 106 450 

Wool: Warren Holt   -   0429 201 507 

Finance: Alysha Turner - 0437 501 520 
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9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Advertisements 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

NOT AVAILABLE      

UNTIL END OF MAY 
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POSTAGE                  
PAID 

TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 
 

FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

  1 2 

Upcoming Events 
6th May - TA Community Market 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 
TA Uniting 
Church 

11 
KA all ages 
playground 
excursion 
 
Interagency 

12 13 
Easter Craft 

14 
CWA 

15 
GOOD       

FRIDAY    
PUBLIC   

HOLIDAY 

16 

17 
TA Uniting 
Church 

18 
EASTER 

MONDAY 
PUBLIC  

HOLIDAY 

19 
 

20 
Movie and    
Popcorn  

21 
Shire Council 
Meeting 

22 23 
TA Golf Open 
Day 

24 25 
ANZAC DAY 

PUBLIC   
HOLIDAY 

26 27 28 29 
Corner Shop 
Museum 

30 

April Calendar 2022 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue      EMAIL ADDRESS: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

 
 
 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 


